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 OF AOTEAROA NEW ZEALAND

Te Ropu Wahine Katorika o Aotearoa
WELLINGTON ARCHDIOCESE:   NEWSLETTER:   SEPTEMBER 2020
Dear Branch Members
BRANCH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETINGS  are coming around again. We know that there are a number of our Branch Presidents, Secretaries and Treasurers who have been in their roles for many years and would like a break although generally happy to stay on the Committee.  We pray that members will seriously consider a ‘step up’ in the knowledge that support and prayers are at hand.  Perhaps two members would be happy to co-share in a role, e.g. Correspondence Secretary and Minute Secretary for instance?  
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 PROMOTIONS MONTH for the Wellington Archdiocese is October.  It is great to see some Branches having pages on their Parish web-sites and also adopting a Branch Newsletter for distribution to Members.    On-going good communication links keep our membership-at-large informed of everything CWLANZ down from national, through regional to branch levels.  This enables the membership to feel part of the bigger picture and consequently engender wider interest.   It would be great if all Branches could send a copy of branch Newsletters to your Council and to the other Branches in the Archdiocese so that we can get new ideas from each other.  What are you doing to promote the Catholic Women’s League in your Parish?  I know that some Branches have found it difficult to meet lately.  A request from the Archdiocesan Council - could Branches please send in photos e.g. Branch meeting, activities, etc.  We would appreciate these by the end of November to Susan, Karen or Diane.  Is there a way of tapping into the talent at hand by introducing new faces at Committee level?  From my observation this is best achieved by Branches “getting out there” with visible activities in our Parishes and Schools that encourage a wider group of women to come alongside us.  Perhaps we can take the opportunity to share any success stories with others at Regional meetings and at our next Archdiocesan Conference?
REFLECTION DAY   Joy Cowley will facilitate a Reflection Day on Monday, 9th November 2020 to be held at the Our Lady of Grace Church and Pettit Centre, Heretaunga.    An invitation is extended to all our Branch Members.  A similar Day for Council was held last year and was hugely successful.  Our National President, Susan Dickson will be there!  Could Branches inform Regional Reps asap, of likely numbers attending.

ST MARGARET CLITHEROW DAY   Tuesday 25th August 2020 at Our Lady of Kapiti Church, 20 Milne Drive, Paraparaumu. Such a shame that our Celebrations had to be CANCELLED.  Maybe we can “return” in 2021? 

77th WELLINGTON ARCHDIOCESAN CONFERENCE 2021   The Theme will be Kia Kaha – Courage, Take Heart.  Thursday, 18 March 2021 @ Our Lady of Kapiti Centre, Paraparaumu.  We are starting to plan an attractive programme with a good mix of subjects and speakers.  What do you want to get out of Conference?  Any ideas out there from within your Branches?   Don’t hesitate to inform your Regional Reps,  Sam and Kathleen.     
NATIONAL CONFERENCE 2021  Rotorua on Wednesday 21 July commencing at 4pm, to Saturday 24 July 2021.   Official Hotel will be confirmed in December.
AT HOME APPEAL 2021   It is time for Branches to discuss organisations that our Archdiocesan Council can consider at its meeting on 19th October with a view to putting forward to the National Board for the next National At Home Appeal.  
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PLEASE PRAY FOR EACH OTHER:         
“Our prayers may be awkward.  Our attempts may be feeble.

But since the power of prayer is in the one who hears it

And not in the one who says it,

Our Prayers do make a difference.”

Susan Lloyd, Archdiocesan President                   
MISSION    None of the Branches have told me of any recent contacts they have had with their Pacific Mission Community.  However there’s more to “Mission” than our Pacific neighbours.  I know several branches are knitting warm clothing for schools where the children need extras. Possibly others are making masks, or items for “Days for Girls”. Please remember to include practical giving done as a Branch as “goods” or “service” on the end of year Mission Return. To assess the monetary value of such goods a quick look at the prices in a craft shop or at a craft fair can provide a useful guide.

Many CWL members will be classed as ‘vulnerable’ through age in these COVID-19 alert times and will have to be very cautious about doing service in face-to-face situations. At the end of the year (September) Branch Secretaries will be passing on hours of service to the Archdiocesan Secretary so she can complete the relevant section of the Charities Services Return. Please keep a note of the hours of service done by the Branch, even an estimate will help our Secretary to get through get this necessary job.

Anne Lumb,  Archdiocesan Mission Convenor

St. Margaret Clitherow

Margaret was born in 1556 in Middleton, England. Her father was a wax chandler and both her parents were Protestants. She was not only very attractive but also had a charming personality. In 1571 she married John Clitherow, a well-to-do butcher, and they had three children.

About three years into their marriage, Margaret converted to the Catholic faith. She was a fervent Christian and believed in living her faith to the fullest. She often risked her life harbouring priests. She had two chambers where she provided shelter for priests who were fleeing persecution and arrest. One chamber was attached to her home and the other was in another part of the city. Margaret enabled these priests to offer Mass continually, even during the height of the persecutions. Some of the priests were martyred and Margaret herself wished for such a grace. To die for her Lord would be her greatest deed.

Finally, Margaret was arrested and although it is believed that she was pregnant, her sentence was to be pressed to death. On Good Friday, in the year 1586, Margaret, joyous and smiling, was led barefoot to the tollbooth on Ousebridge. She bequeathed her hose and shoes to her daughter, Anne, implying that Anne should follow in her mother’s footsteps and be willing to die for her faith. Margaret was laid atop a large boulder with her arms outstretched in the form of a cross with her hands tied to posts. A wooden door was laid on top of her and weighted down until she was crushed to death. After fifteen painful minutes, Margaret’s last words were, “Jesu, Jesu, have mercy on me!” Margaret’s wish was fulfilled. She became a martyr for Christ.

Saint Margaret’s hand has been preserved at St. Mary’s convent in York. Both of her sons, William and Henry, became priests. Her daughter Ann, to whom she left her shoes, became a nun.
Prayer
We pray through you, St Margaret Clitherow, to help us to be courageous and unwavering in our Faith. We pray that, like you, we will be role models of care in our families and communities, and especially in our love for the Lord.                              
 


 St Margaret Clitherow , pray for us 
Christine Paterson,   Archdiocesan CWL Chaplain
